
Term 2, Week 6  4th June 2014 

Quality education in a caring environment 

Principal’s Report 

Mortimer Shield 
Well done to both the boys’ and girls’ 
league teams who travelled to Griffith 
last week to participate in the 
Mort imer Shie ld .   Al l  teams 
successfully gained a place in the next 
round with the girls’ team remaining 
undefeated on the day.  Thanks to Miss 
Burke and Mr Ayres for their 
dedication to our students. 

Discipline Policy 
Throughout this term, the school 
community has reviewed and revised 
the school discipline policy to ensure 
that it is still current and relevant for 
the students of Hay Public School.  A 
copy of the school’s discipline policy 
has been published on the school 
webs i te  for  your  re ference .  
Underpinning this policy are the 
school’s four rules:  

 

I can do my best;  

I can respect all property; 

I can respect all people; and  

I can be in the right place.   
These rules ensure that students have 
a right to learn, teachers have a right 
to teach and all parties remain safe in 
doing so.  I am more than happy to 
explain and discuss any aspect of our 
discipline policy at any time. 

Assessments and Reports 
The teachers at Hay PS have been very 
busy over the past few weeks 
collecting assessment data and 
beginning the process of writing 
student reports. They are pleased with 
the progress each student has made 
and look forward to celebrating their 
achievements.  Reports will go home 
on Friday 20th June, with Parent 
Teacher Interviews taking place the 
following week during Week 9. The 

midyear report will give each child a 
grade for each key learning area, as 
well as an assessment of each child’s 
effort in class. A sound grade means 
that your child is achieving outcomes 
expected of them at this point in time. 
Anything above or below this grade 
means exactly that; that they are above 
grade expectations or below grade 
expectations. The midyear report will 
include a general comment with more 
detailed information to be discussed at 
scheduled parent / teacher interviews. 
Interview schedules will be included in 
next week’s newsletter. This will be a 
great opportunity to meet with your 
child’s teacher and discuss any 
concerns you may have.  

Have a great week. 

 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

4th June 2014 

Term 2, Week 6 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Next K-6 Assembly 

Friday 13th June 

9.30am 

School Hall 
Athletics Carnival 

Awards 

All welcome 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all people. 

I can respect all property. 

I can be in the right place.  

What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Hay Happenings-Present & Past 
Photos Albums of:-  

Athletics Carnival 

Cross Country 

Easter Hat Parade 

Fete 2014 

‘Winners are Grinners’ 
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K S  Nadin Gleeson 

1 J  Christina Murray 

1/2 H  Roree Moorhouse 

3/4 F  Carrie-Ann Murray 

3/4 S  Emma Johnston 

3/4 RH Lainey Harman-Biggs 

5/6 B  Brandy Deacon 

5/6 CC  Kiana Shortt 

5/6 P  Molly Christensen 

Visiting Hay Public 
School 

Thursday 12th June 

Monday   16th June 

Wednesday 17th June 
Cost $9.00 per 

student 
This covers the 
workbook and lesson. 
Merchandise available 
from $0.50 to $15.00 

Ready Set Kinder 2014 
Ready Set Kinder commences on Wednesday 30th July at 
the Teddy Bears’ Picnic and will finish in Term 4, Week 9 
the 3rd December. 
If you have not already done so please call the office to 
secure a place. 

Little Bad Wolf came to school to spread the 
message of dealing with bullies.  Talia McPhellamy 

gets into character. 
Next School Performance is Life Education 

Parliamentarian Cake Stall 
Thank you to all students and parents who baked  for our 
cake stall. 
Photo shows our Year 6 Parliamentarians serving at their 
cake stall on Monday.  

All fundraising goes towards the Year 6 Farewell. 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

6th June District Athletics Carnival– Deni 

10th June Riverina Cross Country-Deni 

12th June Mortimer Shield Griffith 

12-18 June Life Education Van $9.00 per student 

16th June Trent Barrett Shield Wagga 

  UNSW Writing Competition 

17th June UNSW Spelling Competition 

20th June Netball Gala Day_Griffith 

23rd June Parent/Teacher Interviews begin 

  Riverina Athletics-Albury 

24th June NAIDOC Day 

  Mortimer Shield final-Wagga 

27th June Last Day Term 2 

14th July Staff return for Term 3 

15th July Students return for Term 3 

Sports News 

District Cross Country 
Congratulations to Emily Headon (1st), Janae Winzar (2nd), 
Ben Caughey (3rd), Lachlan Clark (4th) and SOTA students 
Kate Turner (3rd) and Thomas Job (4th)who qualified for the 
Riverina Cross Country Championships to be held in 
Deniliquin on 10th June. Well done also to the entire team 
who raced well in slippery conditions. Thanks to Mrs 
Cullenward for managing our team and to parents who 
provided support and transport to Deni. 

Mortimer Shield 
Well done to our Mortimer Shield Rugby League and 
Leaguetag teams who travelled to Griffith last Thursday. 
Both teams have progressed to the next round of matches. 
Thanks to Miss Burke and Mr Ayres for your organisation 
and to parents who provided transport. 

NSWPSSA Rugby League -11 Years  
Good luck to Hugh Crighton and Brait Headon who are 
members of the Riverina Boys’ Rugby league team contesting 
the State Championships at Cronulla this week. PLAY LIKE 
NSW!! 

Soccer Knockout 
Our girls’ soccer team travelled to Deniliquin yesterday to 
play the second round of the competition. More details will 
be in next week’s Hay Happenings. 

STOP PRESS  STOP PRESS 

10 NIL WIN 

Deniliquin District Athletics Carnival 
The District Athletics Carnival will be held this Friday 6th 
June at the Deni Rams Oval, Hardinge St, Deniliquin 
commencing at 9.30am. 

Permission notes (including $2.00 levy) and raffle books need 
to be returned to the front office by Thursday. 
Our team will be supervised by Mrs Cullenward, Mrs 
Houston and Mr Fajks. 
Girls:- Janae Winzar, Lily Masters, Delilah Crighton, Charlee 
Masters, Emily Headon, Kate Pingiaro, Lucy Shea, Chelsea 
Cox, Amber Clark, Emma Johnston, Darci Masters, Janee 
Davies, Kate Cox, Myla Bisset, Lanta Clark, Abby-Jean Doyle, 
Iona Cullenward, Telesa Cooper, Kayla Rickus, Olivia Joyce, 
Jamilah Pynor, Charly Moorhouse, Katie Arandt, Chontelle 
Barton. 
Boys:- Ben Caughey, Adrian Pascoe, Brait Headon, Tom 
Christensen, Simon Darlow, Charlie Deacon, Rhys Wall, Jack 
Headon, Sean Johnston, Hugh Duncan, Finn Cullenward, 
Lachlan Clark, Jaxon Matthews, Sam Curtis, 
Ben Marshall, Jack Miller, Jai Poole, Hugh Crighton, Rhys 
Lees, Daniel Nauer and Jaykeb Cowdrey. 

 

 

 

Kinder to Altina Wildlife Park 

Cost $35.00 

Wednesday 6th August 

Stage 1 to Griffith for Mr McPhee and the Biting Flea 

Cost $35.00 

Tuesday 29th July 

Stage 2 to Junee and Temora 

Cost $125.00 

Wednesday 29th and Thursday 30th October 

Stage 3 to Bendigo and Ballarat 

Cost $300.00 

Tuesday 16th to Thursday 18th September 

PAYMENTS  ARE CURRENTLY BEING ACCEPTED ON ALL EXCURSIONS 
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LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special 
Lunch 

6th June 2014 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Performances  

Life Education Van    $9.00 

Term 2, Week 8  12/18th June  

Bremen Town Musicians  $4.50 

Term 3, Week 2  22nd July 

Kindergarten Excursion 

Altina Wildlife Park  6th August $35.00 

Stage 1 Excursion 

Mr McGee & the Biting Flea    29th July $35.00 

Stage 2 Excursion 

Temora/Junee 29/30th Oct  $125.00 

Stage 3 Excursion 

Bendigo/Ballarat :-16th/18th Sept  $300.00 

 
INVOICES FOR THESE ITEMS HAVE BEEN ISSUED 

TO FAMILIES. 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Total Payment   $___________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or Direct credit details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 
HEALTH 
PH: 1800 450 046 for an 
appointment 

Year 6 T-Shirts 

YEAR 6 T-SHIRT  $20.00 

 

Name:______________________________________ 

Class:____________________________ 

Party Pies 

LOL 

Muesli Bar 

$5.00 
Orders by Thursday 

please 

2014 SALVATION ARMY RED 
SHIELD APPEAL 
Mrs Headon would like to congratulate and 
thank most sincerely, the following 
wonderful students who assisted with the 

Red Shield Appeal . Rhys & Renee Wall, Courtney Turner, 
Simon & Andrew Darlow, Katie-Rose Schiller & Jamilah 
Pynor. 
A total of $3,103.90 was raised and you should all be very 
proud of your efforts. 

Anyone who may have been missed in the collection and 
still wishes to donate, may call Ruth on 0428 437 779, or 
leave their contribution at the Westpac Bank. 

Bookclub Issue 4 
Orders due by 
Monday 16th June  

P&C News 
 
80s Disco 
Thanks to all the students who dressed up and looked 
fabulous at the 80’s disco. It was great to see the kids 
enjoying the music and the teachers and P&C members 
reliving their youth! 
 
Wood Raffle 
The winner of our second wood raffle was Mrs Edna 
Hanna, drawn by Gail Rosewarne. Thanks to Kellie 
Rutledge for donating the load of wood. 


